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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

January 28, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki, George Shamah,   Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo, Sandy Balistrieri 
Board Members Absent: None
Recreation Department : Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison – Keith Work
A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to deviate from the Meeting Agenda in order to elect officers. Lori Sproviero seconded the motion.

Rich DeLorenzo nominated Robert Burke for Chairman. Wally Nowosielecki seconded the nomination. Lori Sproviero nominated Sandy Balistrieri and Glen Pettigano seconded it.  A vote for Robert Burke for Chairman was taken.
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Robert Burke was elected Chairman. Nominations were made for Vice Chairman.  Glen Pettigano nominated George Shamah. Lori Sproviero seconded it.  Robert Burke nominated Rich DeLorenzo. Mr. DeLorenzo deferred.  There being no other nominations made, a vote for George Shamah was taken.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


The vote being unanimous, George Shamah is the new Vice Chairman.

A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to approve the Meeting Minutes from the November 28, 2016 Meeting.  Motion seconded by Lori Sproviero.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by   Wally Nowosielecki.
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Public Speakers:
Steve Zaccone : On Thursday there was a mishap between a parent and an assistant coach.  Is the board aware that the coach of the team has been dismissed?  Donna said that Penni dismissed the assistant coach. Mr. Zaccone asked if the board gives the coordinator the authority to dismiss coaches.  Rich said that the board does give the authority to the coordinator. The board does not have jurisdiction. The dismissal was done without Donna’s approval or knowledge. She just received the information today.  Bob said that Donna has not decided how to handle the issue. Any decision is not made by a single person. The information presented tonight will be put on record. Donna said that she needs to interview all the parties and then make her decision. Mr. Zaccone said his daughter is unhappy that someone else will be taking over the team. The assistant coach (who is 16yrs. old) and the other two assistant coaches were doing a good job.  The players enjoy having teenagers coach them. It is hard to get kids to help coach. Glen asked if the other assistant coaches were guilty of yelling at the parent. Mr. Zaccone said no.
Evelyn Prensa:  She was at the basketball practice on Thursday. She said that a parent confronted a minor and that an argument ensued.  The parent could have instead gone to the coach if he had an issue.  The minor, the assistant coach, said something like -leave the building if you don’t like the way I coach. She was not sure if there was swearing.  She added that her son is happy with the assistant coaches and that they are providing one on one help. The other parents are happy with the coaching too.  Donna asked how does one know who is the coach.  Ms. Prensa said that Lisa was very clear about who is the coach and that she had a meeting with the parents. She is the coach and the others are the helpers. 

Eyad Damrah:  He identified himself as the parent who confronted the assistant coach.  Bob said that before he starts, “Is this the place for this”. He doesn’t want to take sides. Lori added that in the past the Board heard about soccer issues after Donna got all the information. Donna said that she just got the information pertaining to this issue and that is why she didn’t bring it to the board earlier. 
Mr. Damarh continued. He said that this is the second time that he brought his child to practice. He noticed that the assistant coach was only paying attention to one player, who is his brother. Subsequently, the rest of the team was practicing and the assistant and his brother were interrupting  their play. Mr. Damarh approached the assistant and said  “Play a fair game”. The assistant coach got upset and started cursing and threatened to break Mr. Damhar’s   glasses. The coach came over( the assistant’s mother) and  asked about the problem. Mr. Damhar explained the issue and asked for apology. She said no. Bob said that we like to have kids coach, but it is difficult today. They can end up in situations that they aren’t equipped to handle; situations that are new to everybody. He asked if Mr. Damhar is new to the sport.  He said yes. Mr. Damhar said that he didn’t want to get a coach fired, but coaches shouldn’t threaten or insult parents.  He received a text message from Lisa saying that she had quit the team. Donna said that Penni asked the assistant coach, Justin to quit, so Lisa quit too. Lisa was coaching, because there was a dire need for coaches. She said that she does not know anything about basketball so her son and his friends would help.  Now without their help, she didn’t want to coach.
 George Shamah said that as a volunteer coach, the assistant broke the Code of Ethics, but so did Mr. Damhar. He added that a bystander should never interfere with practice. You don’t know the structure of the practice. If you need to talk to a coach always do it after practice or the game. Rich suggested that we may want to provide training for any coaches who are minors that would deal with these kinds of situations. Steve Zaccone asked whether they should attend the Rutgers Course. George said that the Rutgers Course only deals with safety. Mr. Dahmar apologized for interfering with the practice.
Stacy Zaccone: The kids on the basketball team are upset. They are a fantastic united team. The three assistant coaches have boosted her child’s confidence and improved her ability to play. What went down was wrong, but it started in an inappropriate way. She thanked all the coaches.

Bob interjected that he doesn’t want this to become a bashing session. Ms. Zaccone said that a decision should not be made on too little information. The kids will suffer.  Bob said that the decision will be made on the language used.  It’s great that kids are coaching. He hopes that we can rectify the situation so that everyone can learn a lesson.
Lisa Rego: She is the coach of the team and the mother of the assistant coach. There is no denying that her son used improper language. If he could, he would take it back. He and his friends still want to coach. They miss the kids. He should not be punished for making one mistake. No adult should approach a minor. Her son played basketball in High School and has heard coaches using foul language. Bob said that he can’t believe what High School coaches get away with. Donna said that this situation Is a difficult one. If it were an adult coach who swore he would be out.

Justin Rego: He was the coach involved in the situation. He admitted to saying “If you don’t like it, you can get the F” out.  Mr. Damhar kept coming at him. He knows what he did is wrong.  Bob said that we appreciate your time. It was a lesson for you and for us.  Donna added that we definitely appreciate your time. We have to train our young volunteers better.  She told Justin that you know that you made a mistake swearing in front of kids who now look up to you. Next time walk away or have your mother or an adult deal with the issue. George recommended to keep your cool and walk away. It is not worth it. Rich asked if Justin has apologized to Mr. Dahmar. An apology goes a long way – both ways. Donna agreed that the two parties should apologize.  She outlined the chain of command if there is an issue. It is coach-coordinator-Rec Director.  She said that she will make a decision by tomorrow. The parties involved apologized and shook hands.
Since there were no other members from the public who wanted to  speak , a motion was made Lori Sproviero to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Wally Nowosielecki.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Lori Sproviero
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Director’s Report:   
Basketball registration is at 159. Thank you to the schools for the use of their facilities. Street Hockey had its annual pajama party on Christmas Eve. Everyone loved it. The coaches’ appreciation dinner was held on January 12. About 25-30 coaches attended. New fences and flooring were installed at Cherry Hill. Darrin will put in new top soil and will seed. There will be a ribbon cutting ceremony when the weather gets better. The quotes for Gall Avenue Park have come in. Lori had suggested that the park have a theme. Due to its proximity to the Fire and 911 Memorial, the playground will have a fire truck theme. Lighting will be installed at Gall first.  The new poles at Birchwood and Cherry Hill will be installed in April or May.
The EP United lawsuit is going to court on February 6.

Rich asked about the basketball registration numbers. He thought that last year it was about 200.  Donna thinks that the number is around 182 including the 1st and 2nd grade clinic.  Rich noted that there is a downward trend. He asked about the lack of travel teams. Donna said that there was a lack of interest this year. The 7th and 8th grade levels originally had 8 kid interested, but 4 dropped out.  Bob said that the Middle School team takes players away. It was also added that St. Leo’s and St. Anne’s takes player away.
Recreation Liaison Report
Keith Work: The maintenance issues at the hut have been taken care of.   
The town has applied for a county grant of $75,000 for Birchwood Park.  The county replied that they do not have enough money to cover that amount. The town reserved the right to modify the request. The town has also hired a grant writer on a temporary basis to help apply for Green Acres funding.

Surveillance cameras are going to be installed. They will be rented because the maintenance  of the cameras is included.

The Hockey Rink construction went out to bid and the lowest bid of $68,000 was approved.

The Recreation Calendar was mailed out and it looks good.

There has been some discussion at the Council Meetings about changing the Rec  Advisory Board back to a Commission.  If it were changed back to a commission, it would be responsible for hiring and spending money.  Donna added that commissions must adhere to State Statutes. The commission cannot pick and choose which responsibilities it wants to have.

During Donna’s tenure it has been both an Advisory Board and a Commission.
Keith said that he talked to Donna about the Rec Office opening on Saturdays. Lori said that she thought that when Romano was hired part of his job was working off hours. Bob thought that that was part of Tom’s job too.  Bob also added that the Rec Department is relying on volunteers too much. There is not enough focus on Recreation. Donna said that it is not that we can’t find people to run programs,  it’s that people don’t sign up.  Bob said that we should try some programs again, such as Art classes.
Old Business:  The only thing that wasn’t discussed in the Director’s Report is the Master Plan Committee. They will tentatively have a meeting next month.

New Business: Band Shell: The Mayor would like to bring back summer band concerts, so Donna is looking into constructing a band shell. She has spoken to Norden about it and he will come back with sizes, examples and costs. George asked about movable band shells. Lori said we could rent it out if we get a movable one. Rich interjected that the county bandshell, which is moveable, cost about $500,000.
Commissioner Reports :
George Shamah: The Bombers Awards Dinner is on Wednesday 

Sandy Balistrieri: Softball registration has started. Registration is Wednesday and Saturday. The Softball field needs new clay. One or two coaches want to run a Softball Clinic for 3-9th graders, on Feb. 18 and 19th. Is there any room available? Donna said that if they want to use the school they must contact the Board of Ed. Space is very limited at the Rec Center.
She asked if the liaisons will be changed for the new  year.  Everyone wanted no change.
As far as the Commission issue; she is in favor of the Commission because the Council already has a lot on its plate. 

Glen Pettigano:  He is having a great time coaching his 3rd and 4th grade team.  The program is running well. Penni does a good job of keeping overzealous coaches in check.
He thinks that that we should stick with the Advisory Board. The board should not be in control of hiring and firing and purchase, such as purchases of land. If it is a commission again there may be some conflicts of interest. There is less politics involved in the Board.

Richard DeLorenzo:  He said that he was offended by comments made by Glen. People on other boards act as extensions of the Rec.  He was dismayed that the purchase of land at English Ave. was bought while the Rec Advisory Board was in effect and  nothing has been done with the land. He is in favor of the Commission, it was working just fine. 
He thinks that the assistant coach should not get off scot free. There must be some accountability.

Sandy added that before a final decision is made she would like to hear from Penni.

 Little League registration is going on. There is in person registration Saturday. The deadline for registration without late fees is Feb. 1 and the absolute deadline is Feb. 14.

Some netting at the baseball fields needs to be looked at. Thank you for fixing the breaker and heating issues at the hut.

Robert Burke:  He agrees that the assistant coach must face some consequences.  He suggested a two week suspension or not being able to go to a game.
Wallace Nowosielecki:  He also agrees that the assistant coach’s actions should have some repercussions.

Lori Sproviero:  She asked about the cost of constructing tennis courts. Donna said that she has talked with Councilman Golabek about this. They thought that a shared services agreement can be worked out with the schools.  Norden is looking into helping them fix their courts so this can happen. If the agreement fails, we can look into constructing our own courts, maybe at Rosemont. 
Lori wanted to know what happens when a parent does not have a credit card to pay with. Donna said that they can bring in a money order. We do not accept cash or checks.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Lori Sproviero  to adjourn the work portion of the Meeting  and adjourn the meeting Motion seconded by Sandy Balistrieri.
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The meeting was adjourned at 9:58pm.
